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Forty-Eighth Year December 2023 Bulletin No.12

BIG SIR JERRYMUSING

I’m ready to go fishing!

Moving to Del Webb’s Sun City in
Lincoln Hills, California, near Roseville
where my daughter and three adult
grandkids live. It’s a 55+ community
of 6,800 homes. It’s built around two

18-hole golf courses and has over 70 groups of
various interests (including Pickleball). I expect
we will be se�led in there in a couple of months.

The local SIRs Branch 98 of Rocklin has about 250
members. I will join them.

If you have an interest in checking out the area,
please call me. I’ll be happy to offer you our
thoughts.

I thoroughly enjoyed being Big Sir this year. We
gained 7 more members and added a couple of
great ac�vi�es, including Couples Wine Tas�ng.

And I know that you will have a great 2024 with
your new Big Sir Rob Ingebretson and Li�le Sir
Rob Perrill. They have lots of plans to bring you
the best fellowship ever. Be sure to look for small
opportuni�es to help out and get involved.

See you at the Christmas party!

CHRISTMAS LUNCHEON
Our annual Christmas Luncheon will take place on
December 20th. For an update see page 9.

Our regular luncheon will resume on Wednesday
January 17th, 2024.

Rollie is on vaca�on and will return next month!

2024 Membership Dues
At our November BEC mee�ng, a�er reviewing
our projected income and expenditures it was
decided to keep the annual membership dues at
$50/yr. There will be more informa�on on how
and when to pay the dues in the January edi�on of
the Pathfinder.
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SIR Branch 59 BEC Minutes, November 15, 2023

A Nonprofit public
benefit corporation
for retired men

Branch 59 Officers
Big Sir

Jerry Halligan
(510) 623-7800

Li�le Sir
Bill Bauhofer

(510) 794-4873
Secretary

David Nelsen
(510) 673-5042
Asst. Secretary
Rob Ingebretson
(510) 657-7828

Treasurer
Larry Lardie

(510) 579-5934
Asst. Treasurer
James Vermazen
(563) 920-6908

Directors
Ken Brunskill
Richard Henry
Phil Keller
Sammy Lum
Bob Marshall
Rob Perrill

RAMP
Jim Ulam-Recruitment

Larry Lardie/Jerry Halligan-
Ac�vi�es

Rob Ingebretson-Membership
Bob Marshall-Publicity

Branch 59
Meets at Fremont Elks
38991 Farwell Drive,
Fremont CA on the 3rd
Wednesday of each

month
10:00 AM

Execu�ve Board Mee�ng
11AM Social Hour
12 Noon Lunch

The mee�ng was called to order by Big Sir Jerry Halligan at
10:00am. All BEC members were present except James Vermazen
and Rick Henry.
The October 18 mee�ng minutes were approved as presented.
The Schedule of Branch Opera�ons suggests our 2024 BEC
officers be installed during our November or December mee�ng.
We agreed this will be done during our January mee�ng instead.
Larry Lardie reported the balance of our account was $6,781.58

on Nov 15. This amount is consistent with SIR State recommenda�on of
account balance to membership ra�o. Projec�ng our budget in 2024 being very
similar to our 2023 budget, Larry made the mo�on that our 2024 annual dues
remain at $50. The mo�on was approved by the BCE. Larry spoke with James
Vermazen regarding his posi�on as assistant treasurer. James has been dealing
with several health issues over the last few months and has not been able to
a�end mee�ngs. He will step down from this posi�on next year. James served
as assistant treasurer since 2021. We appreciate his service and wish him a
speedy recovery. Larry also spoke with Mark Silvera, who has agreed to take
the posi�on of assistant treasurer in 2024. The BEC approved Mark as assistant
treasurer in 2024. Larry and Mark plan to co-chair the treasurer posi�on.
Membership; We expect two first �me guests today. We also expect two new
members at today’s luncheon; Darrell Sandeford and John Burne�. The BEC
approved their membership.
Rob Ingebretson (Ingy); As Big Sir next year, Ingy will relinquish the tasks
rela�ng to membership to other Sir members. This is not a one-person job and
he an�cipates several members to come forward and help with this cri�cal part
of our organiza�on.
Holiday Party planning; Ingy has had great help from Rob Perill and Bill Bauhofer
organizing this annual event. 50 �ckets were sold last month and we hope
another 50 will be sold today. We are urging members to solicit prizes from
their favorite business to donate to the event. It is important that Rob be told
about all donated prizes well before the luncheon so he can be prepared on the
day of the event.
The mee�ng was adjourned at 10:46am
Dave Nelsen, Secretary

A Big Hello to our New Members

Sir John Burne� Sir Darrell Sandeford
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You may have no�ced that our
birthday procedure has changed.
If it is your birthday month you
are to pick up a lei in the box lo-
cated next to the gentleman that
gives you your badge when you

enter. You are to wear it during the luncheon
and you may sit anywhere you want as there
will no longer be a birthday table. Some �me
during the luncheon you will be given the op-
portunity to say your name and how old you
are. A�er all the birthdays have been an-
nounced there will be a drawing for a bo�le of
wine given to one of the birthday members
present. We ask that when you leave the lun-
cheon that you please return your lei to the
same box where you picked it up.

Sir Sammy Lum
Birthday Chairman

SUNSHINE REPORT
by Sir Rob Ingebretson

Sad to report the passing ofWillard
Wyman on November 5, 2023.

In Memoriam

Willard Wyman

November 15, 2023
A�endance Report

Total Membership: 136
Members in A�endance: 79
Members Absent from Luncheon: 57
Percent of Membership in A�endance: 58%

First Time Visitors Sponsor
John Vickroy Mark Silvera
Ron Hoffman Rob Perrill
Charles Paratore Tom Blalock

NewMembers Sponsor
John Burne� Ron Shore
Darrell Sandeford Rob Perrill

Member Passed Away
Willard Wyman

Guest Speakers
Bob Marshall – 2nd Amendment

Total A�endance: 83
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Join the next Zoom Cyber Geezer Mee�ng
h�ps://us02web.zoom.us/j/96358532596

Mee�ng ID: 963 5853 2596

CYBER GEEZERS

The “Dealer’s Lunch Bunch” meets for
Poker every month on the Monday
immediately following our monthly
luncheon. We currently have about
10 members who rou�nely a�end
games. We have a seven-seat table,
so space is limited to the first seven

players who reserve. But don’t let that stop you from joining
our group! We have had up to 10 players (lots of common
card games) since the group started, and IF we consistently
get more than 10 reserva�ons, we will open a second table.
The buy-in is $10, with dime-quarter-half dollar chips, so it is
within everyone’s means. If you have a desire to play, please
contact Sir Larry Je� (larrywje�@gmail.com), or Sir Bob
Marshall (hdog48@gmail.com).

Golf is in full swing with regular play at Spring
Valley in Milpitas every Tuesday around 9:00
am. We usually get three tee �mes on a first-
come-first-served basis. Pairings are changed
regularly to ensure everyone plays with
everybody. Open to all abili�es!

We will soon also open up Thursday for those
interested, probably at Redwood Canyon in Castro Valley.

Call, text or email Jim Ulam or Larry Lardie with any
ques�ons.

jimulam@gmail.com (510) 371-1757

larry.lardie@yahoo.com (510) 579-5934

We have plenty of room for bowlers to join us
on Mondays (Earl Anthony Bowl–Dublin)
beginning at 11:00 am. Arrive at least 15
minutes early for lane assignments and
prac�ce. Cost is $15 per week including a
weekly prize pot. For more informa�on contact
Miguel Ferras at MIGUELFERRAS@MSN.COM

POKER

GOLF

BOWLING

Cyber Geezers meet on the 4th Wednesday
of each month. The mee�ng will begin at
1:00 pm. Login informa�on is given below.

Recent topics have included Ar�ficial
Intelligence (AI), cyber security, EVs,
photography, and various other topics.
Join us and get your tech ques�ons

answered. NOMEETING IN DECEMBER
Please send any suggested topics to Jerry at
jlsabo3@comcast.net.

We have free use of the new court at the
beau�ful Warm Springs AgeWell Center on
Fridays. Meet up is every Friday at 10:00 a.m.
at 47111 Mission Falls Ct. (nearWarm Springs
Blvd. andWarren Ave). This will be a co-ed
ac�vity; everyone is welcome. Bocce Ball is
easy to learn and very fun to play. For more

informa�on contact Howard Elz at ELZH663@GMAIL.COM

BOCCE BALL WEDNESDAYWALKERS

Come join us on a weekly walk every
Wednesday at 9:00 am. The loca�on is
updated once a week. We walk about one
hour. Get some exercise and visit with other
Sirs. Everyone is welcome, we are co-ed. For
more informa�on contact Jerry Ford at

SIRJERRYFORD11@GMAIL.COM

GENEALOGY
Are you interested in finding who your
ancestors are? We have been mee�ng a�er
the Wednesday Luncheon. For more
informa�on contact Paul Parhiala at
PARHIALACFP@EARTHLINK.NET

PINOCHLE

We are mee�ng a�er the Wednesday
Luncheon. For more informa�on contact
Victor Okumura at
VICTOROKUMURA13@GMAIL.COM

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/96358532596
mailto:larrywjett@gmail.com
mailto:hdog48@gmail.com
mailto:%20jimulam@gmail.com
mailto:larry.lardie@yahoo.com
mailto:larry.lardie@yahoo.com
mailto:MIGUELFERRAS@MSN.COM
mailto:%20jlsabo3@comcast.net
mailto:%20jlsabo3@comcast.net
mailto:jlsabo3@comcast.net
mailto:ELZH663@GMAIL.COM
mailto:SIRJERRYFORD11@GMAIL.COM
mailto:PARHIALACFP@EARTHLINK.NET
mailto:VICTOROKUMRA13@GMAIL.COM
mailto:VICTOROKUMRA13@GMAIL.COM
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FLY FISHING

CORNHOLE

We have been mee�ng a�er the Wednesday
luncheon. For more informa�on contact Ken
Brunskill at
STEAMNTROUT@COMCAST.NET I am happy to report that our SIRs wine

tasters had a great event at Dante Robere
Vineyards on October 13th. We had 29

in a�endance, which was the biggest turnout of the
year. Thanks to all who a�ended. The wine,
socializing, snacking and weather were all
outstanding. As I had previously men�oned, this
was our last wine tas�ng event of 2023. So now I
am looking forward 2024. I’ll be e-mailing a short
survey to the group. I’ll use the responses to help
plan our 2024 events.

Email me at fmtlangs@pacbell.net or call or text me
at 510-290-6007.

Sugges�ons are welcome for future events.

Thanks,

Andy Lang -Couples Wine Tas�ng Ac�vity Honcho

COUPLES WINE TASTING

Play a�er the Wednesday
luncheon. For more informa�on
contact Rick Henry at
RH473199@GMAIL.COM

THE BRANCH EXECUTIVE
COMMITTEE (BEC)

Do you even knowwhat it is? Well it is a bunch of
members, like you, that keep our branch opera�ng.
They would love to have you come and watch and
listen to one of their mee�ngs. Their mee�ngs start
at 10:00 am near the bar at our Elk’s Lodge and finish
at 11:00 am. right before our social hour. Although
you cannot par�cipate in the vo�ng, your opinion is
welcomed. A�ending one of their mee�ngs might
spark an interest in you to volunteer and become
more of an ac�ve member or learn how to become
part of the BEC.

We four walked in the cold. Mission Peak looked cold across Lake Elizabeth, as cold as we were. The
photo of the other three looks like their teeth were cha�ering. No cha�ering teeth, but it was s�ll
pre�y cold.
~Bruce Roberts

mailto:STEAMNTROUT@COMCAST.NET
mailto:RH473199@GMAIL.COM
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Crea�ng a lithium-ion ba�ery for the future
Unique manganese-based material may pave the way for cheaper, more powerful Li-ion ba�eries

October 5, 2023 by Marni Ellery

Lithium-ion (Li-ion) ba�eries power everything from electric vehicles (EVs) to personal devices like cell phones, tablets
and laptops, but nickel and cobalt — minerals needed to manufacture them — cannot be mined fast enough to scale
with consumer demand. Now, researchers have discovered a way to use another, more plen�ful mineral to create
inexpensive, high-performance Li-ion ba�eries.

As reported today in the journal Nature Energy, a team of researchers demonstrated a new method for using
manganese to create cathode materials for Li-ion ba�eries. The unique nanostructure of these synthesized manganese-
based materials delivers the high stability and high energy density that Li-ion ba�eries require while offering industry a
viable alterna�ve to nickel and cobalt.

“Designing high-capacity manganese-based cathode materials is cri�cal to addressing the resource challenges
associated with Li-ion ba�eries,” said principal inves�gator Gerbrand Ceder, professor of materials science engineering
at UC Berkeley and faculty senior scien�st at Lawrence Berkeley Na�onal Laboratory. “These manganese-based
cathode materials can significantly lower the cost of Li-ion ba�eries and reduce our reliance on scarce metal resources.”

Recognizing that demand for these ba�eries is growing,
researchers have been exploring ways to produce lithium
ba�ery cathodes using abundant and inexpensive transi�on
metals, such as �tanium, iron and manganese. Manganese has
shown the most promise, but earlier implementa�ons of
manganese-based materials exhibited capacity loss, a result of
the metal’s crystal structure becoming unstable during
charging and discharging of the ba�ery.

“The manganese-based materials used in early ba�eries for
EVs suffered from low energy density and stability problems,”
said lead author Zijian Cai (Ph.D.’22 MSE), a postdoctoral

researcher in Ceder’s lab. “We addressed the underlying cause of these issues by crea�ng a new manganese-based
nanostructure called δ.”

According to Cai, researchers synthesized these cathode materials to have crystal structures resembling rock salt. “They
are crystalline, but all the metals [lithium, manganese, �tanium] are disordered in them,” he said. “Upon cycling, the
metals slowly and par�ally order to form nanoscale domains. This par�ally disordered structure actually improves the
cycle life stability of this material.”

Tests of the resul�ng manganese-based materials proved that they possessed both high cycling stability and high energy
density.

Based on these findings, manganese may offer the Li-ion industry the lifeline it needs in the coming decades. “Their
performance, combined with the low cost of manganese- and �tanium-based oxide precursors, makes these novel
manganese-based materials an excellent candidate for mee�ng future terawa� demands,” said Cai.
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Fun and Games
If you couldn’t fine Rollie last month here is the
answer. Rollie is on page 6 at the red arrow
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A fitness video that is ideal for seniors and requires
no equipment other than a chair. You should

definitely check it out (click above) !

Interested in purchasing a SIR hat or
shirt? Visit the SIR Pro Shop’s website
(click below) to explore their offerings.

The WednesdayWalkers tackled Niles on November 22, 2023. Actually our trek started at the Niles Park and we
forged our way eventually out to the rubber dam on Alameda Creek and the fish ladder. Cool but not frosty, the brisk
air took us around some of the ponds (some s�ll over their banks even a�er some dry months) out to the Creek with
water backed up from the dam. With �me to talk, and with seven of us there, we had wide-ranging conversa�ons.
And we met some really nice folks on our walk and even stopped for a conversa�on. A proffered SIR card may
produce a new member in the future. SIRs, see the photos and wish you had joined us!

~Bruce Roberts

https://youtu.be/_DJUR9jpNm0?feature=shared
https://sir.ourproshop.com/
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CHRISTMAS LUNCHEON
UPDATE

For those that signed up for the Christmas Luncheon at our October
and November mee�ngs here is an update. No further sign ups can be
accepted at this �me as it is a complete sell out with over 120 people
coming.

As you enter you will be put in the Christmas spirit by the decora�ons,
especially the table centerpieces made by Gail Blalock and her
helpers. I hope many of you were successful in obtaining a door prize
from our wonderful community merchants. I have already received
several prizes from our members. If you have a prize you have
obtained you can bring it to me during our social hour so I can display
it. I will be doing this between 11:00 – 11:30 am. Dave Badilla will be
playing his guitar for your dancing and listening pleasure during our
social hour and during lunch.

When you enter we will give you your name tag. Besides your name
there will be a number which designates the table you have been
assigned, as well as a colored dot that tells our servers the entrée you
have chosen. RED = Tri-�p Roast, BLUE = Salmon, YELLOW = Chicken
Cordon Bleu, and GREEN = Eggplant Parmesan. As you enter we will
also be selling door prize �ckets at 6 for $5.00, 13 for $10.00, and 30
for $20.00. The door prize drawing will take place a�er our luncheon
and our entertainment by THE JAMES LOGAN HIGH SCHOOL JAZZ
CHOIR.

See you there onWednesday, December 20th. Social hour is from
11:00 am to Noon followed by lunch. Dress will be resort casual.

Rob Ingebretson Social Commi�ee Chairman

Purchasing �ckets for our annual Christmas
Luncheon scheduled on December 20th
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November 15th Luncheon

Celebra�ng November Birthdays (L-R) Sir James Ploor, Sir Mike McDonald, Sir
John Burne�, Sir Ron Shore, Sir Ron Singler, Sir Robert LoBue, Sir Don Rose, Sir
James McConnell and Sir Bill Pruner.

Newmember Sir John Burne� with his sponsor
Sir Ron Shore.

Our very own Sir Bob Marshall was our guest
speaker speaking in defense of the 2ndAmendment.

Filling as the Branch 59
Jokester, Sir Larry Je�
entertains the members

Sir Ned Rendell one of the lucky winners
of the wine drawing

Socializing before the start of of the luncheon

Sir Russell Blowers winner of the
Rollie drawing.
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IFYOU BRING AGUEST TO
OUR NEXT LUNCHEON COULD

YOU PLEASE CALL, ROB
INGEBRETSON, MEMBERSHIP
CHAIRMAN, AT (510) 657-7828

OR EMAIL
ROBINGY@COMCAST.NET

DoYou Need A Ride to our
monthly luncheons? If the an-
swer is yes then let Rob Inge-

bretson know at (510) 657-7828
or email at

ROBINGY@COMCAST.NET

Send news and ques�ons to:
Sammy Lum,
Editor

lumsam@sbcglobal.net
Jerry Sabo,

jlsabo3@comcast.net
Assistant Editor

Can’t Put a Name to a Face?
Visit our branch website at
www.sirbranch59.org

Click on the Member Gallery tab on the website
and then enter the password: SIR59

We no�fy you of our luncheon mee�ng two
ways. First, by an EVITE to all of you who
have a good email address with the branch.
You can RSVP via the Evite from Phil Keller,
by following the direc�ons in the Evite email.
Second, you will be no�fied by the monthly
Pathfinder, which is emailed, or U.S. mailed
to every member depending on your request.

PHIL@PKELLER.NET
510-366-9443

ACTIVITIES
Larry Lardie/Jerry Halligan

Co-Chairmen
ATTENDANCE

Phil Keller - Chairman
Bob Marshall-Assistant
Bill Leake- Assistant
Bill Pruner-Assistant
Andy Lang - Assistant
AUDIO-VISUAL

Sammy Lum/Jerry Sabo
AUDIT

Carl Nordling - Chairman
Open- Assistant
BOCCE BALL

Howard Elz - Chairman
BIRTHDAYS

Sammy Lum - Chairman
BOWLING

Miguel Ferras- Chairman
BRIDGE

Arnold George-Chairman
CHAPLAINS

Ted Bresler and Russ Blowers
CIRCULATION

Bill Briscoe - Chairman

Sterling Strickland - Assistant
COUPLES DINING OUT
Jim Ulam - Chairman

COUPLES WINE TASTING
Andy Lang- Chairman
CYBER GEEZERS
Jerry Sabo - Chairman
FLY FISHING

Ken Brunskill - Chairman
DATABASE

Sammy Lum- Manager
Jerry Sabo - Assistant

GENEALOGY
Paul Parhiala - Chairman

GOLF
Jim Ulam -Chairman
Larry Lardie - Assistant

LIBRARIAN
Richard Holley/James Ploor

Co-Chairmen
MEMBERSHIP

Rob Ingebretson - Chairman
Carl Nordling - Assistant

NOMINATING
Open - Chairman

PATHFINDER
Editor - Sammy Lum
Assistant - Jerry Sabo

PINOCHLE
Victor Okumura - Chairman

PHOTOGRAPHER
Bruce Roberts
POKER

Bob Marshall - Co-Chair
Larry Je� - Co-Chair

PROGRAM COMMITTEE
Bob Marshall
PUBLICITY

Bob Marshall - Chairman
Jim Ulam - Assistant
RECRUITMENT
Jim Ulam - Chairman
Alan Weiner - Assistant

SOCIAL
Rob Ingebretson- Chairman

SONG LEADER
Open - Chairman
SPORTS

Nat Lord - Chairman
SUNSHINE

Rob Ingebretson - Chairman
WALKING

Jerry Ford - Chairman
WEBSITE

Sirbranch59.org
Sammy Lum -Webmaster

COMMITTEE CHAIRMENANDASSISTANTS

PATHFINDER DEADLINE
Copy deadline for the next issue of the Pathfinder
will be Wednesday, a week a�er the regularly

scheduled Monthly Luncheon Mee�ng.

mailto:robingy@comcast.net
mailto:robingy@comcast.net
https://sirbranch59.org/newsletters-2023/
https://sirbranch59.org/newsletters-2023/
mailto:sirbranch59@gmail.com
mailto:lumsam@sbcglobal.net
mailto:jlsabo3@comcast.net
https://sirbranch59.org/
https://sirbranch59.org/
https://www.sirbranch59.org
mailto:phil@pkeller.net
https://sirbranch59.org
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PATHFINDER BRANCH 59
Sammy Lum, Editor & Publisher
40150 Canyon Heights Dr.
Fremont, CA. 94539

Return Service Requested

FIRST CLASS MAIL

FIRST
CLASS

POSTAGE

STATE OFFICERS
STATE PRESIDENT
Dave Gonzales

VICE-PRESIDENT
Dale Decker

STATE SECRETARY
Russ Salazar

STATE TREASURER
Carl Mason

CHIEFADMINISTRATIVE
OFFICER

Roy Hodgkinson

AREA REPRESENTATIVE,
REGION 15
Fred Serena

SENIOR HONORARY LIFE
MEMBERS
Nat Lord

HONORARY LIFE MEMBER
Arthur Winkley
Rob Ingebretson

1976 Peter Clark*
1977 Karl Heine*
1978 Harry Cooper*
1979 Kenneth Foster*
1980 Larry Varblow*
1981 Guido Milano*
1982 Alex Fulton*
1983 Stephen Epler*
1984 George Herman*
1985 Ray Crosby*
1986 Loran Coburn*
1987 Robert Davis*
1988 Robert Klindt*
1989 Martin Annen*
1990 Lee Updegraff*
1991 Fred W. Fretter*
1992 Lyle Kingery*
1993 LeRoy J. King*
1994 George Hubach*
1995 Clyde Killion*
1996 Bill Schwan*
1997 Nat Lord
1998 John Buchanan*
1999 Art Lampert*
2000 Harry Heyen*

2001 Bob Beam
2002 Rollin Cunningham*
2003 Don Henry
2004 Tom Sherba*
2005 Howard Thompson*
2006 Les Addison*
2007 Ted Bresler
2008 Richard Holley
2009 Don Gillis*
2010 Frank R. Thomas
2011 Hugh Twomey*
2012 James Ferenz*
2013 Skip Mugford*
2014 Rob Ingebretson
2015 Skip Mugford*
2016 Jim Ulam
2017 Jim Ulam
2018 Harvey McAninch
2019 HarveyMcAninch
2019 Richard Henry
2020 Richard Henry
2021 Larry Je�
2022 Bob Marshall

*(deceased)

PAST BIG Sirs


